
Washington County Master Gardeners Business Meeting 

October 5, 2021 

 

The meeting was held virtually via Zoom. Present: 93 members. Quorum: Yes 

 

Call to Order. President Kathryn Birkhead called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  

 

Approval of September Minutes. Linda Morrow moved and Nancy Sloan seconded to approve the 

minutes. Motion carried. 

 

Approval of August Treasurer’s Report. Mel Zabecki moved and Ruthanne Hill seconded to approve 

the treasurer’s report. Motion carried. 

 

Photo Contest Winners. Birkhead congratulated the “Sanctioned Projects” photo contest winners.  

• First: Kitty Sanders, “Posing” (BGO) 

• Second: Judy Smith, “Somewhere Over the Zinnias” (BGO) 

• Third: Mike Standrod, “Urban Cabin” (Shiloh Museum) 

 

Announcements. Kitty Sanders issued a call for high resolution horizontal images of WCMG projects 

(preferably showing MGs at work).  

 

Birkhead reminded that: 

• MG Appreciation Day is Wednesday, October 13, from 10:00 a.m. to noon via Zoom. 

• Dues are due: $20 on or before December 1; $25 after December 1. 

• Record your hours. Trainees have until November 1 to log their 2021 hours; members have until 

December 15. Leave of Absence requests are due by November 1. 

• Award nominations are due November 15. 

• Olivia Harrington will be in charge of the t-shirt ordering process, which will start soon. 

 

Adjournment of Business Meeting. There being no other business, Suzie McKinney moved to adjourn 

the business meeting at 6:41 p.m., which was followed by project spotlights from Marty Powers (Shiloh 

Museum) and Wanda Gore (Headquarters House) and a talk on Ozark plant lore by local horticulturalist 

Corinn Troutman.  

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Susan Young 

Secretary 


